UNAPPROVED



2







AGENDA ITEM III


SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
April 27, 2017
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Charlene VanMarcke.

Trustees present: Murney Bell (Chesterfield), Michael Wettstein (Fraser), Charlene VanMarcke, (Roseville), Ronald Black (Shelby), Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights), Belinda Shelton Duggan (Troy), and Frank Pasternak (Warren).
            
Trustees excused:  Marjorie Murray (Center Line). 
Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday.
II.          Approval of the Agenda
       Motion made by Wollenweber to approve the Agenda, supported by Bell. Motion Carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes
 
Motion made by Bell to approve the February 23, 2017 minutes, supported by Pasternak. Motion Carried

IV.
Public Participation

None
V.          Member Library Concerns

Lorena McDowell, director of the Fraser Library, working with the city manager, uncovered an approved 
library millage from 1963 that was never levied. She presented her budget to the City Council and asked 
them to levy the mil to support her budget. 

VI.          Action Items
A.  Approval of the Bills 
1. March 2017

Payment of the bills for March 2017 was approved on a motion by Pasternak, supported by Wollenweber. Motion Carried. 

2.  April 2017

Payment of the bills for April 2017 was approved on a motion by Wollenweber, supported by Wettstein. Motion Carried.

B. Budget Reports
Wollenweber moved to receive and file the March 2017 Budget Reports, supported by Pasternak. Motion Carried.

C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
Wollenweber moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report, supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.

D. Revised Centralized Purchasing Policy
Wollenweber made a motion to approve the changes to the Centralized Purchasing Policy, recommended by the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council, with the effective date to be June 1, 2018. The motion was supported by Bell. Motion Carried.

E. Standards & Policies Committee Recommendations
1. Renewal Date

Bell made a motion to approve the changes Renewal Date policy as recommended by the Standards & Policies Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council. The motion was supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.

2. Identification for Library Card

Wollenweber made a motion to approve the changes Identification for Library Card policy as recommended by the Standards & Policies Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council. The motion was supported by Duggan. Motion Carried.
F. Budget Committee Recommendations

1. 2016/17 Revised General Fund Budget
Changes were made to the Miscellaneous Income and Workshops/Webinars line items for the 
Z-Train workshop, which was open to SLC and TLN libraries. Wollenweber made a motion to approve the 2016/17 Revised General Fund Budget as recommended by the Budget Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council. The motion was supported by Bell. Motion Carried.

2. 2016/17 Revised Proprietary Fund Budget
Changes were made to the System Maintenance and Professional Services line items for additional costs of maintenance on the wireless devices and the anticipated costs for attorney to review our automation system contract. Duggan made a motion to approve the 2016/17 Revised Proprietary Fund Budget as recommended by the Budget Committee and the Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council. The motion was supported by Bell. Motion Carried.
VII.      Information Items
A. Director’s Report
Tammy distributed the MLA Advocacy Report that had some interesting information regarding tax capture bills now before the State Legislators. The Cooperative’s landlord has finally decided to make some more permanent repairs to the roof. Tammy and Ron Black have started the process of setting up a new bank account for Macomb Literacy Partners at Level One Bank. Tammy met with a representative from the Macomb County Health Department to start the process of becoming a closed distribution site (member libraries’ staff & families) for correct information and the delivery of medications as needed. Council also met with a representative from National Insurance Services, who are working with MLA to create a group that would provide employees/employers with more health insurance choices. The Cooperative did not get the LSTA grant, but is still interested in the Tutor.com database, and continuing to work with the schools on the Connect Ed Program. Tammy was appointed to the Macomb County’s 200th Anniversary Committee, representing libraries.  
B. Items for the May Agenda
Delivery Contract
Automation System Contract
C. Advisory Council Minutes March & April 2017
 VIII.     Next Meeting

The next Board Meeting will be Thursday, May 25, 2017 at the Suburban Library Cooperative.
  IX. 
Adjournment


Pasternak moved to adjourn at 7:10 p.m., supported by Wollenweber. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:









Charlene VanMarcke, Chairperson
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